From: Claire Sutton 
Sent: 17 June 2014 10:39
To: Gemma Magnuson
Subject: 14/00857/F 4 Barretts Row, Wendlebury

Gemma,

There are numerous design flaws in this application. Were it a listed building, within a conservation area, or visible from the public domain, I would be seeking several improvements.

However, the extensions do not fall into any of these categories, and therefore I have concentrated on only the most serious design issues:

The loss of the front door is highly regrettable. This erodes a huge part of the character of the building, removing the last vestiges of its history as part of 4 cottages.

The porch over the side door is lopsided due to the window being included underneath it. There is no need for this, and it looks very poor. The porch should be over the door alone, thereby reducing its excessive size and dominant appearance.

The window crossing the eaves on the side is a poor detail. Is this a dormer, is it a window that has slipped? It looks very awkward here. The size of the window needs to be reduced and dropped below eave height.

The double gable is likely to cause maintenance issues – how will access be provided for maintenance of the box gutter between them to prevent leaks?

Thanks,

Claire

Claire Sutton BA MSc
Senior Design & Conservation Officer
Development Management

